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It has certainly been a very different week and we want to take 
this opportunity to thank you for all your messages of support.   

From the work that is being sent to teaching staff, it is clear to 
see that pupils have been working very hard and the standard 
remains high.   

We thought we would use the newsletter to show you exactly 
what our staff and pupils have been doing in the last seven days.  
Please keep sending pictures to marketing@hulmehallschool.org 
so that we can share them on social media and add them onto the 
website.  Wishing you all a safe and healthy week.   

New Members of the Team 

Our teaching staff had new work buddies 
this week as they started working from 
home.  Their furry friends have yet to 
learn about social distancing and hard 
work but we’re hoping they will get the 
hang of it soon! 

English Star 

Well done to Lexie, from Year 10, who had completed her English task 
before 9.50am and got full marks on both her answers earlier in the week!  
Lexie only joined us five weeks ago and she is already impressing her 
teachers!  Keep up the good work! 

Whilst Miss Lucas was busy looking 
for online fitness videos to keep 
Hulme Hall fit and healthy, Sam T 
from Year 9 came up with a new 
sport—Foot Tennis! 

We really like the sound of this and 
think we might have to try it out 
once we all get back to school! 

Mr Dean Grierson, Headmaster 
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Feeding the Family 

Mrs Norman tasked our Year 7s with creating a meal for their family 
and by the looks of it, they did a really good job!  Some future chefs 
in the making maybe?! 

Mind Maps 

Pupils from across the year groups have been working on mind 
maps of various themes. 

India from year 8 created a very thought-provoking piece of work 
on the Problems with Plastic, whilst Izzy in Year 10 talked about 
coping strategies to improve mental health.  This could not be a 
more apt topic at the moment when we are all having to deal with 
isolation.  Izzy highlighted the importance of sleep, exercise and 
talking—some great advice that we should all take on board.     

Staff have been putting together a list of useful links to support 
home learning and wellbeing and Mr Corker has created a page on 
the website dedicated to remote learning.  https://
www.hulmehallschool.org/remote-learning/.  Have a look and feel 
free to share any links that you are finding 
useful.   

Our Pre-School children have been enjoying an 
online link to Joe Wicks’ daily workout at 9am 
every week day.  If you haven’t already logged 
on, it is a great way to motivate you before you 
settle down to some work! 
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